
Adoption of amended Enrolment Scheme 
 

In order to avoid overcrowding, or the likelihood of overcrowding the Board of Trustees of Newlands School has 
adopted an amended enrolment scheme which has been approved by the Ministry of Education. 
 
The amended Newlands School Enrolment Scheme will be implemented on 28 January 2019. 
 
Under this scheme, students will be enrolled if they live within the home zone.  
 
The enrolment of out of zone students is governed by the provisions of the Education Act 1989. 
 
The enrolment scheme, which includes a description of the home zone and a map, may be viewed on the school 
website https://newlandsprimary.school.nz.  Copies of the scheme are also available from the school office, ph 
461 6900. 
 

Notice regarding enrolments at Newlands School 2019 
 
Enrolment at Newlands School is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available from our 
website: https://newlandsprimary.school.nz 
 
The board has determined that up to 12 places are likely to be available for out of zone students in 2019.  The 
exact number of places will depend on the number of applications received from students who live within the 
school’s home zone. 
 
In 2019 there will be 2 enrolment periods. The first enrolment period runs from Saturday 15 December 2018 to 
Friday 5 July 2019.  The second enrolment period runs from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 December 
2018. 
 
For students seeking enrolment within the first enrolment period of 2019, the deadline for receipt of 
applications for out of zone places is 9am, Friday 30 November 2018. 
 
If the number of out of zone applications exceeds the number of places available, students will be selected by 
ballot.  If a ballot for out of zone places is required, this will be held on Friday 30 November 2018.  Parents will 
be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held.  Details of how 
applications from out of zone students are processed are available on our school website (detailed above). 
 
Parents of students who live within the home zone and intend enrolling their child at any time during the next 
year should notify the school by Friday 30 November 2018 to assist the school to plan appropriately for next 
year.  Students who live in the home zone are entitled to enrol at the school.   
 
Details relating to the second enrolment period for 2019 are as follows: 

 Second Enrolment period is from Saturday 6 July 2019 to Wednesday 18 December 2019.   

 Deadline for receipt of applications: 9am, Wednesday 5 June 2019. 

 Date of ballot: Wednesday 5 June 2019. 
 
Enrolment packs are available from the school office, phone 461 6900, or from our website.   
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